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August 19, 2005
EA0405-002 






via e-mail/fax
Distribution List
Dear Parties:

Re:
Pre-Hearing Conference for CZN Phase III Drilling Environmental Assessment

In preparation for a public hearing to be held on October 6, 2005 in Fort Simpson, the MVEIRB is hosting a Pre-Hearing Conference (PHC).  The purpose of the PHC is essentially to set the agenda for the public hearing and to clarify the process for preparing for the hearing.  The PHC will take place on September 12 starting at 9 a.m. Mountain Time in the MVEIRB board room in the Scotia Centre, Yellowknife.  Parties outside of Yellowknife will participate via teleconference.  A draft agenda is attached.

You can access the following additional documents from our online public registry at http://www.mveirb.nt.ca/asp/Results.asp?ProjectID=12&cid=26 (or select EA0405-002 from the main public registry menu and then select Pre-Hearing Conference).  You can also access any document by contacting myself.
Draft Agenda

Pre-Hearing-Conference Guide:  This document explains the purpose of a pre-hearing conference and how it is being conducted.  Please note that procedures vary between assessments and may not be exactly as described in the document.  This document has been distributed with previous correspondence.
Interaction Matrix:  This spreadsheet is a worksheet that participants may use in preparing for the PHC.  In previous assessments the MVEIRB provided issues summary tables for the PHC.  This matrix serves a similar purpose but provides more of a graphical representation and separates between various project components.  The information provided is a rough guidance, using the public record for the EA as input, only.  It is not based on a thorough analysis of the evidence and does not represent a determination by the Board.  
Participant Worksheets:  These worksheets are also meant to help the participants to prepare themselves for the PHC.  They allow parties to identify and explain issues, identify documents that are still required, and put forward information about expert witnesses they propose to use during the hearing.  All parties are encouraged to submit filled out worksheets prior to the PHC.  Parties that wish to have expert witnesses before the Board are required to submit a worksheet prior to the hearing.
Please let us know if you are planning to attend the PHC by September 6, 2005 and indicate whether you, or a representative, will participate in person or via teleconference.  More information, including how to participate in the teleconference, will be circulated closer to the actual date.

If you have any questions regarding any aspects of the EA process, please do not hesitate to contact me at (867) 766-7053 or mhaefele@mveirb.nt.ca. 
Sincerely
(original signed by)
Martin Haefele

Environmental Assessment Officer
Attachments:  

· Draft PHC Agenda
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